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Dear Parents / Carers,  
  
Christmas Bazaar  
Thank you to everyone who came to our Christmas bazaar today, which was 
a huge success. A very special thank you to the PTA, who work tirelessly to 
raise much needed funds for the school through many successful events and 

to all the staff for their support.  We received some wonderful donation for our raffle 
prizes, thank you to Wynwood Art District, Tesco (Highams Park), Feel Good Centre, 
Adventure Island, Empire, Dog and Duck Walthamstow and Ash Fried Chicken 
(AFC). 

 
 Senior Citizens  
You may have seen our letter inviting Senior Citizens in our community to come into school to enjoy 
activities and provide some enjoyable reading support for children. We very much hope that this project 
will help our children to develop a love of stories and books, but will also be a worthwhile experience for 
the Senior Citizens.   

 If you know an elder member of our community who would like to get involved,  
please ask them to contact the school office.  

  
Storytelling  
For the final storytelling session of this year, the children in Early Years took part in the story of ‘The 
Snowman’. Thank you to Lottie from Magic Box Storytelling for giving the children such wonderful 
experiences this term. We look forward to the new year!  
  
 Next week  
There are lots of events taking place next week, including; Reception shows, an Infant pantomime, 
Christmas jumper day (school uniform must be worn, just a swap from school jumper) and Christmas 
dinner as well as Carols in the playground. Please keep your eye on the calendar and make sure your child 
is in school every day. Follow our Twitter @chapelendinfant for regular updates on all our events.  
 
Pack lunch children 
Please inform the school office if your child would like a Christmas lunch on Thursday 13th December. 
For ideas on health packed lunches please visit https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/howto/guide/school-packed
-lunch-inspiration. Only water is allowed in school and no nuts are permitted in school.  
 
Eagles Sharing Assembly  
On Friday 7th December Eagles class proudly showed how busy they have been throughout the term. 
They showed maps and posters they have done based around their 
topic 'Street Detectives', read out work they have done in their 
writing and showed some of the methods they have been using in 
maths. The children recited a rhyme based on number bonds to 20. 
We were pleased to see the number of parents who attended and 
would like to thank them. 

Have a great weekend. 

Ms J Chaplin 
Headteacher 

 

The Christmas post box is now 

open and is available for children to 

post their Christmas cards to their 

friends. Please remember to include 

the childΩs name and class on 

the front of envelope.
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On Tuesday 4th Decem-
ber, selected children 
from Yr2 took part in a 
Winter Games Festival. 
Each event in the festival 
was based  upon games 
from the Winter Olym-
pics such as Nordic ski-
ing, Alpine skiing , ice 
hockey and curling. Taking part encouraged the children 
to develop  sporting vales such as team work and  determi-
nation. Staff were very proud of the behaviour of  the  
children particularly when they applauded the efforts of 
their competitors from other schools. Enthusiasm was in 
abundance when our children tried new activities even if 
they found it challenging. It was a super afternoon and we 
will try and bring some of these exciting new games in to 
school for other children to try.  

 

 Well done to Eagles for being 

the highest attending class 

this week at 100%. 
School attendance and punctuality 
are monitored every day. All lates, 

absences and early  
collections are recorded on our 
school database. Time missing 

from school can affect your child’s 
learning.  

 

December 

 

11 ð Reception Christmas Show 9.30am & 

2.30pm 

12 ð Nursery Christmas Show 10.30am & 

2.30pm -School Pantomime Yr1 & Yr2 - 

School nurse 9am 

13 ð Last football club  ð School Christ-

mas Lunch & Christmas Jumper day 

14 -Year 1 & 2 Christmas Carols -  

No after school dance club 

18 ð Year 1 Christmas show @ 9.30amñ

Nursery & Reception class party 

19 ð Year 2 Christmas Show @ 9.30am ð 

Teatime club Christmas party 

20 ð Last teatime session for 2018ñ  

Yr1 & Yr2 class party 

21 ð Last day of termñ 

school ends at .30pm   

 

January 2019 

 

3ñExtended day open 

7 ð Inset Day ð No children in school 

8 ð School open as usual 

16 ð School Nurse in school am  

 

ParentComms 

ParentComms is one of our ways of 

communicating to Parents, Carers & Staff. By 

downloading this free app you will be able to 

stay connected with our school and receive  

important messages, alerts and reminders 

straight to your phone or devices. 

We ask that all parents / carers to download this 

app so you are able to receive our messages 

and school information.  
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